Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR) 
· inspection report
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
You asked:

Could you please send me a copy of the most recent inspection report covering Musson Road and Chadwell Road?
Answer:

The area from Chadwell Road to Musson Road was inspected on 27/1/2021. No actionable defects were found. This was recorded on the customer request form 138736.

Chadwell Road is scheduled for a routine 6 monthly safety inspection in May and November each year. We could not carry out the inspection in May 2020 due to the 1st Covid lockdown. The inspector for that area of the city left the Council at the end of August and we had not recruited a replacement officer by November and the scheduled inspection was not carried out in November. We did not have the capacity to cover the 6 monthly inspections in that area and were only able to carry out the inspections on streets inspected every 3 months. 

Musson Road is inspected every 3 months due to the shops on that road. It was inspected in November 2020 and no actionable defects were found. It was also inspected again on 12/02/2021 and 1 defect was found that required repair in accordance with our inspection regime. 
Please find attached copies of the inspection register for Musson Road and the repair order that was raised as a result of that inspection.
A small amount of information has been redacted (withheld) from these documents, as this constitutes third party personal data and this is not for disclosure to the wider world, which is how any such disclosure must be viewed.  
The information is exempt from disclosure under the following exemption/exception:

FOIA Section 40(2) - (Personal data)
and Regulation 12(3) of the EIR

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate and explicit purposes. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
